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October 4, 2009

The Honorable John DeStefano Jr.

Mayor
City of New Haven

165 Church Street

New Haven, CT 06515

Dear Mayor DeStefano:

As you know, I recently won a hard fought democratic primary for alderman in the city’s 30th Ward, and of course I am looking forward to having a productive relationship with the city administration. With that being said, as stated during my campaign I will continue to fight for the ward residents to have a voice in city government. Highlighting lack of local participation on city boards and commissions, and finding a way to increase local participation is an issue I will continue to pursue. This is the reason why I am writing you today.

I have recently learned that the George D. Libby Army Reserve Center at 200 Wintergreen Avenue is slated for closure, and that a local process led by the CAO’s office has started that will eventually develop a reuse plan for submittal to the federal government. I am concerned about the lack of community input, particularly from community representatives and leadership of the Ward 30, as well as the neighboring college. Specifically, it appears that the Local Redevelopment Authority (LRA) is comprised almost entirely of city administration officials (75%), and does not include any members from the local political jurisdiction (Ward 30) or from the adjacent university (SCSU).

The Army Reserve Center practically sits on the SCSU campus, as well as serves as the gateway to one of the only two entrances to the West Rock community. It is imperative that local voices participate as members of the LRA. Federal guidelines stipulate that LRAs must allow the community maximum public input during its deliberations, particularly the community in the vicinity of an installation to be disposed. Clearly, this maximum input has not occurred as of this point. There have been two meetings of the LRA, May 5 and June 9, neither of which were publically noticed or widely advertised. In addition, the LRA is meeting in the middle of the afternoon, which again precludes maximum participation by the community.

At the June 9 meeting, only two of the current eight LRA members attended. Yet, several items were acted upon, including finalizing a draft scope of services for a consultant, which is now before the Board of Aldermen for approval.

I am concerned that this current process does not include community participation, and therefore may not receive maximum community buy in. I would request several changes to the process:
1. add several members to the LRA, including a representative of SCSU, the Ward 30 Alderperson or her representative, and two community representatives from Ward 30;

2. fully notice the LRA meetings, including start times and agendas.

I am not interested in slowing the process down, but do believe that maximum community input will provide the opportunity for a stronger application for our reuse request.

Thank you for your consideration of my suggestions.

Sincerely,

Darnell Goldson
Cc:
Robert Smuts, CAO

Michelle Edmonds-Sepulveda, Alderperson 






















